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A Tradition of Excellence 

COMING UP… 
 
Monday 14 June 
- Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 
 
Tuesday 22 June 
- Mid North Coast Dance Festival 
Coffs Harbour 
 
Wednesday 23  June 
- Athletics Carnival 
 
Thursday 24 June 
- Silver & Bronze Badge ceremony, 
Primary campus 
 
Friday 25 June 
- Last day of school for Term 2 
 
Monday 12 July 
- Staff Development Day 
(Students do not start back today) 
 
Tuesday 13 July 
- Students return for first day of 
Term 3 today 

The Annual General Meeting of the Grafton Public School P & C will be 
held on Tuesday 13th July at 6pm in our library.  This will be followed 

by our regular monthly meeting at 6.30pm.  
All welcome, please come along! 

Over the past couple of weeks it has been our pleasure and privilege 
to have Paralympian David Johnson at our school delivering the 
Social Futures "Sports Ability School Inclusion Program".  Students in 
Years 5 and 6 took part and absolutely loved it.  David spoke to the 
children about disability and inclusion whilst also teaching them 
some wheelchair sport skills.  All of the children were fully engaged in 
each session and it was an awesome experience.  Thank you to David 
and his team.  We hope we can have them back next year.  

During the week we held our Multicultural Perspectives Public 
Speaking stage finals.  It was a very close contest with all our speakers 
doing a fine job. For many it was their first time speaking in front of a 
larger audience. Congratulations goes to all our speakers and well 
done to Koby Carpenter, Harrison Kelemec, Will Rhodes and Ardra 
Rautenberg who have progressed through to the next round.  

Our Junior and Senior Dance Ensembles are participating in the Mid 
North Coast Dance Festival on Tuesday 22nd June in Coffs Harbour. 
Notes were handed out to students today with more information 
about this event. 
Tickets for the event are available through the following link.  
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=771629... 

http://www.graftonpublicschool.com.au/calendar.html
http://www.graftonpublicschool.com.au/
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=771629&fbclid=IwAR2UVR4LDXNxdXFVfbMDI3JAWtt-TBsjXHZ5a9EPynzc64GR6kEpX5FVdiI


Good Mood Food 

The GPS Rugby League team travelled to Coffs 
Harbour on Thursday to play in a gala day that was 
organised by the NRL for North Coast public schools.  
The team represented our school in spectacular 
fashion.  They were a pleasure to coach and their 
teamwork was outstanding.  Of the three games that 
were played, they managed to win all of them.  All 
players contributed to a successful day—Mr Stanford 
 
A huge thank you to Mr Stanford, Mr Craythorn for 
driving the bus and Warwick Brown from the NRL for 
helping organise the day. 

On Monday students in grades 3-6 participated in athletics trials in preparation for our carnival 
later in the term.  

Tegan Watters and 
Oden Mansfield have qualified 
for the NSW State all schools 

Cross Country championships.  
Woo hoo!  What an effort!  

There were smiles and many happy tears when our band visited 
Dougherty Villa today.  It was the first time in 18 months that the children 
had performed for an audience and what an appreciative audience it was. 
Feet were tapping and hands clapping.  The most beautiful sight was 
when our students mingled at the end of the performance.  GPS staff in 
attendance were very proud of all of the students.  Thanks for having us 
Dougherty Villa.  We will be back.  

Our GPS PSSA boys hockey team played in 
glorious conditions down at the Grafton 
Hockey Complex today.  The team played 
against Westlawn in their first match and 
won 5-0.  They then went on to defeat 
South Grafton Primary 2-0.  Now they are 
in round 3 of the NSW PSSA Knockout 
Competition.  The details of this next round 
will be forthcoming.  Great work! 



Noticeboard 

Our canteen on both campuses will no longer be open on Mondays and Tuesdays.  Tuckshop for the 
infants campus will now be on Wednesdays . 

Information packs are now available for Kindergarten 2022.  If any parents have littlies due to start 
“big school” next year in 2022, please collect your enrolment packs from the Infants Office. 

Similarly, if you have a neighbour, friend or relative who has a pre-schooler ready to start school, 
please also encourage them to pick up an enrolment pack. 

We ask that completed enrolment forms be returned as soon as possible 
as our Kinder Kritters transition program commences in Term 3.  

Library News 
Premier’s Reading Challenge for 2021 is well under way.  Students can find the Premier’s Reading Challenge Site at 
home by logging onto their student portal and clicking on the link.   
Students in K-2 will complete a shared reading challenge during their Library lessons and their books will be logged 
by Mrs Penfold.  Students in grade 3-6 will complete the challenge independently.  
All students participating in the Premier’s Reading Challenge will receive a certificate.  Many students from Grafton 
Public School will be completing the challenge for the fourth year and will receive a Gold Certificate for this.  The 
Premier’s Reading Challenge finishes on the Friday the 20th August, 2021.  It is asked that primary students 
complete their reading register by this date so that it can then be validated by Mrs Penfold. 
Number of books required to complete the challenge: 
 
K-2– 30 books (25 of these must be PRC books) Purple dot books at GPS 
Yrs 3-4– 20 books (15 of these must be PRC books) Green dot books at GPS 
Yrs 5-6– 20 books (15 of these must be PRC books) Orange dot books at GPS 

A reminder to all Infants parents that all pocket toys bought to school must be labelled with your 
child's name.  This includes the latest trending poppit toys and beyblades.  Currently the campus rule 
is that students are allowed to bring only one beyblade to school.  Please ensure that each part of 
the toy is labelled (as they sometimes come apart in "battle") and have a chat to your child about not 
sharing toys at school. The school will be providing some stadiums for use so students will no longer 
need to bring a stadium to school.  Beyblades have become a popular lunchtime activity and we 
hope it will continue if students follow the rules.  

 

 

 
 
Just a reminder that the school is open at 8:20am each morning which is 30 minutes prior to the academic 
school day commencing and is in line with the NSW Department of Education guidelines.  At 8:20am 
supervision commences on both campuses and this is when students should start entering the school grounds 
(up until the morning bell at 8:45am).  
With the installation of the secure fencing on the K-2 Campus, the front gate in Mary Street will be unlocked at 
8:15am by the Infants office staff when they commence duties.  The front gate and playground will be 
supervised by staff on both campuses from 8:20am.  
The school day concludes at 2:45pm with the school office officially closing at 3:15pm.  Staff are on duty to 
supervise the main gates until 3:00pm and then any students still onsite are required to wait with the bus duty 
teacher or wait in the office area.  Contacts and then emergency contacts (if required) will be called if students 
are not collected from school.  
If you require before or after school care, OOSH services are available from Grafton Super Centre at 295 Hoof 
Street and they will provide transport for the students to school in the morning and collect the students from 
school in the afternoon.  OOSH Contact details are: 66589757 or 0466306220. 

Have you changed your contact details?  If you have had any change of address, phone number, 
have changed your preferences for an emergency contact or if there has been a change in family 
circumstances, please let us know.  Keeping updated information is very important but especially so 
if you have a sick child.  Thank you! 



Attention: Infants Students and Families -   ALL students with bikes or scooters are to leave 
the school via the bus gate.  They are to walk their 'wheels' to the gate and wait near the tree 
for their parent to collect them.  There are sensible reasons for this:  
1. With Year 2 and Kinder exiting through the front path it is very congested and a safety issue. 
2. The students have to negotiate the front steps with their 'wheels', another WHS issue. 
3. By exiting through the bus gate there are no ramps or steps between the bike racks and the 
gate.  
4. Low volume of students using that gate at 2:45-2:50pm. 
5. 'Wheeled' students are under the eye of bus duty teachers whilst waiting to be collected. 
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